



March 14, 2013

BOARD OF ADVISORS

Sean Astin Actor, Filmmaker & Activist

Richard E. Barr Vice President, Airline Operations UPS

Annemarie Cairns President & Founder Cairns & Associates, Inc.

Linda Chester Principal The Linda Chester Literary Agency

The Honorable William F. Goodling Former Chairman, Committee on Education & the Workforce U.S. House of Representatives

Jan Goldstein Bestselling Author All That Matters & The Prince of Nantucket

Yoshimi Inaba President & COO Toyota Motor North America

Janice Kaplan Editor PARADE Magazine

Jeanne B. Mullgrav Commissioner New York City Department of Youth & Community Development

Byron Pitts 60 MINUTES Contributor & CBS Chief National Correspondent

Timothy Shanahan, Ph.D. Professor of Urban Education, University of Illinois at Chicago & Director of the Center for Literacy

Dorothy S. Strickland, Ph.D. Samuel DeWitt Proctor Professor of Education Emerita Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey

Johnna G. Torsone Senior Vice President & Chief Human Resources Officer Pitney Bowes Julie Scoskie, Ed.D.
JCPS Director of Community Support Services
546 South First Street, Suite 205
Louisville, KY 40202

Dear Dr. Scoskie:

Greetings from the National Center for Family Literacy (NCFL)! It gives me great pleasure to announce that NCFL is awarding your program, originally known as the Toyota Family Literacy Program, a \$5,000 grant. We appreciate all you continue to do to serve the ESL families in the full four-component family literacy model. An important part of education is to provide summer experiences for children and their families that will address learning and prevent summer loss of important knowledge.

We are pleased to learn of your commitment to serving families over the summer and want to help you by providing this support. NCFL is proud to join you and the entire Jefferson County Public Schools (JCPS) team as a partner for your summer initiative. We will be meeting with you to discuss plans for content that will support your curriculum needs and connect with core content for reading and math. In any way possible, we would appreciate you adopting the theme "Uncover the Wonder Around You" and joining in the efforts underway with the third annual Camp What a Wonder.

Educational gains for children and parents are desired outcomes. You may expend the grant dollars during the summer months of 2013. More specifically, the grant dollars are to be expended between July 1<sup>st</sup> and December 31<sup>st</sup> of 2013. These are non-federal funds and indirect costs are not allowed.

We certainly look forward to our planning sessions and how to connect our "wonder" materials to your curriculum needs, for the benefit of your families. We feel this is a unique way to address out of school time (OST) for family learning.

Very sincerely,

Emily Kirkpatrick with the second as saying and the second and design the second play make

Vice President

Established with funding from the William R. Kenan, Jr. Charitable Trust